FINAL

BELLAVITA COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING NOTES
October 10, 2013

This was the regularly scheduled meeting of the Communications Committee. We met at 11:15 in the
Annex meeting room.

MEMBERS PRESENT — Chairman Thordean Campbell, Ex-Officio Nancy Triggs, Sarah Barnett, Bob
Stockinger, Janice Jensen, Carolyn Beeson. And Board Contact, Marc Wormser .

ABSENT — Linda Sanders
ALL TO ORDER — Chairman Thordean Campbell
NOTES —The Notes from the August 8, 2013 meeting were electronically approved prior to the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS - Carolyn Beesen said that mulching would possibly be started by the end of November.
The residents would have a choice of type of mulch, and this information should go out with the Block
Captains. Mistletoe Market be in the next issue of the Bella Buzz.

The question was raised regarding the Board elections. If a ballot was returned to sender, what
happens? No one was sure. Nancy said she had a contact, Kurt Wagner from CESI, a mailing service,
which would be cheaper than First Service.

Also, Ruth Southard would like to get the Board Member more acquainted with the residents. She was
wandering if the members might go around serving hot dogs to the residents. Then the residents would
be more acquainted with the Board Members. Discussion followed, but nothing definite was decided.

BLOCK CAPTAINS — There will be an appreciation luncheon on November 16 for the Block Captains. At
that time, they can pick up their packets to distribute. Right now, the packets will contain New Years
Eve information, Gate information, Flag renewal, and mulching information.

BELLA BUZZ - The deadline for the next edition is November 10th for December issue.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.



